
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 20.10.23  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had a great start to the year with several assemblies, parent workshops and Masses. 

This last week has definitely been the busiest week of them all! Our Year 4 had the opportuni-

ty to visit South Weald Country Park, where they were developing their fieldwork skills, they 

identified and classified a variety of wildlife and used their sketching skills to complete draw-

ings. 

Tuesday saw our Year 5 pupils share the story of St Ursula’s. Their wonderful assembly includ-

ed drama and singing – the audience particularly liked the Sister Act number that was beauti-

fully sung. This was the perfect preparation for our celebrations that took place on Friday. 

Thank you to our parents and carers that booked a Parents’ Evening consultation, I’m sure the 

discussions were useful and gave you an insight into your child’s progress and attainment so 

far this year. A reminder that on Thursday 7th December, parents and carers are invited to our 

Curriculum Celebration Afternoon, where you will be able to spend time looking through 

books. Autumn Term reports will also be sent out on this date, for Year 1 to Year 6 pupils.  

Thursday saw the return of our ‘International 

Day’. Every Autumn term, Year 6 children 

select a country they are interested in and 

research the culture, landmarks, food and 

geography of that nation.  This year, the KS2 

hall was transformed into international mar-

ket place for a day and each group of Year 6 

children were able to sell their items to the 

rest of the school. On this day, our children 

were able to dress up in traditional dress or 

the colours of any country they have links 

with – it was a fantastic celebration! 

To finish this week and the half term, we celebrated the feast of our school’s patron saint, St 

Ursula at Mass with Fr Joseph. Saint Ursula was not afraid to stand up for her faith. She shared 

her faith with others and encouraged other young people to follow a Christian life. For that 

reason we look to her when we are feeling lost as we know St Ursula will lead us in the way of 

Christ. Children were reminded that St Ursula was an intelligent, outgoing and friendly girl. 

She was deeply spiritual and at an early age had dedicated herself to God. 

We also celebrated the commissioning of our new Pupil Chaplains. At the start of the year, 

Miss Gilligan (RE Lead) offered our Year 6 pupils the opportunity to apply for the role of Pupil 

Chaplain; Eighteen Pupils applied!            

Myself and Miss Gilligan had the pleasure of reading all the applications, and after being short 

listed the children were invited for a formal interview. Our 18 applicants were asked about 

their faith and how they could enhance the faith of our school. It was a privilege hearing all of 

our Year 6 applicants   reflect on how their faith has affected their lives. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulation to our 2023-2024 Pupil Chaplains who were commissioned in front of our St 

Ursula’s family.              

 

#7  

1 St Anne’s 100% 

1 St Martin’s 100% 

2 St Matthew’s 99.11% 

3 St John’s 98.75% 

4 St Edmund’s 98.28% 

Top  Fou r  

‘ 

You are warmly invited to this year’s 

Christmas performances, taking place 

on Friday, 8th December 2023. There 

will be a variety of musical performances 

from our pupils, musicians and School 

choir.  

Nursery: 9:30-10:00 

Reception and Key Stage 1: 10:30 -11:30 

Key Stage 2: 1:45 -2:45 

You will need tickets to watch the per-

formances. Tickets will go on sale on 

Friday, 3rd November and are 50p each, 

which will include a strip of raffle tickets. 

2 tickets per family will be allocated and 

unsold tickets will go back on sale on 

Monday, 20th November. 

Additional raffle tickets can be pur-

chased on the day where our prizes will 

be on display. In addition to covering 

the costs associated with this type of 

event, the monies raised from the con-

certs will be used to support our pupils 

and also  the Brentwood Catholic Chil-

dren’s Society. 

Christmas Nat iv it y  and 
Carol  Serv ices  

Children ’s  R ights ’  
Pupils were introduced to Article 6 
(life, survival and development) this 
week, as the 16th October is 
marked as Harvest and World Food 
Day in the Unicef calendar:  

Every child has the right to life. Gov-
ernments must do all they can to en-
sure that children survive and develop 
to their full potential. 



Celebrating our School Values 
The core values of our school focus on high expectations 

for all learners, developing skills for life, encouraging 

good self-esteem and developing a set of core moral 

values based upon the teachings of Jesus Christ. These 

values are core to every part of our lives and are reflect-

ed in the way that we treat each other, the way that we 

look for every day opportunities to help those in need 

and in the example that we demonstrate to all those we 

meet.  

At St Ursula’s we have our School Value trophies that are 

given out during our weekly Achievement Assembly. 

 

 There is an award for each of our 5 values: 

Faith 

Respect 

Kindness 

Honesty  

Resilience 

These trophies are awarded to different pupils from Re-

ception to Year 6, who have lived out our Gospel Val-

ues. These trophies are taken back to class and dis-

played on our classroom prayer tables.  

This week’s winners — congratulations! 
EYFS & KS1 

Faith: Riaan (Reception) 

Respect: Nkunim  (Year1) 

Kindness: Emily (Year 2)  

Honesty: Oliver (Reception) 

Resilience: Joshua (Year1) 

“There is a great need in our days for people who know how to 
make a courageous testimony of the moral values taught by the 

Gospel.” Pope Francis 

KS2 

Faith:  Praise (Year 5) 

Respect: Shantelle (Year 6) 

Kindness: Ripley (Year 4)  

Honesty: Josephine (Year 3) 

Resilience: Tiliyah (Year 5) 

Miss Gilligan sent out a letter last week which explained that at St Ursula’s our pupils take part in daily ‘Collective Worship’. 
The term ’collective worship’ is a term that is broadly used to describe when we come together to worship. 
 
Our children are taught that God loves us and wants to have a relationship with us, which is built through our worship of 
him. Through collective worship we aim to enable our children to live their lives to the fullest, through deepening their faith 
and developing a personal relationship with God.  
 
We encourage our families to make use of our worship resources such as the Wednesday Words. The Wednesday Word 
resource can support your prayer time with family — it aims to help all our families draw closer to God,  
 
Our children take part in the Wednesday Word each week and the link below allows them to share what they have been 
doing with the rest of their family, at home. Usually this would be sent home in paper form, unfortunately the Wednesday 
Word company are having printing issues; however our website will always have them on. 
 
 
https://stursulascatholicprimary.co.uk/catholic-life-and-mission/collective-
worship  
 
 

Below is a special HOLIDAY booklet for the half term Holiday: 

 

https://files.schudio.com/st-ursulas-catholic-federation/files/documents/RE-
Documents/6_Holiday_Special_Card.pdf  
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